
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 8/3/2017 4:55:21 PM
Subject: RE: Meeting with Lt. Gov. Bryant

Good Afternoon, I’ve spoken with Ms. Gorlitsky and explained that the Lt. Governor can’t meet next week. I got her 
story and there really isn’t anything that we can do other than keep it in mind as part of the issues with DSS. She has 
already been through the Governor’s Office, DSS, Senate General Committee, and SC Legal Services.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Wednesday, August 02, 2017 3:53 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Cc: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: Fw: Meeting with Lt. Gov. Bryant
 
​Catherine, please call this lady. He's not going to be able to have a meeting next week, but we'd like to 
understand her information.
 
DV
 

From: Lily Cogdill
 
Sent: Wednesday, August 2, 2017 3:29 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Meeting with Lt. Gov. Bryant 
 
I just spoke to Cayci regarding her request to meet with the Lt. Governor. Do you have any suggestions as to when it 
would be best to schedule? She indicated that she could come to Columbia.
 
Please advise.
 
Lily
 
 

From: Cayci Gorlitsky [mailto:caycicayci@yahoo.com] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, August 02, 2017 3:11 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Meeting with Lt. Gov. Bryant
Hi, Ms. Lily. My name is Cayci Gorlitsky. I live in Saint Stephen. I have been communicating with Lt. Gov. Bryant via 
FaceBook Messenger. I would like to set up a meeting, either in Columbia, or the Charleston / Mount Pleasant area (if Lt. 
Gov. Bryant will be in the area).
 
Lt. Gov. Bryant, being the former chair of the Senate DSS Oversight Subcommittee, is already aware of the wrongdoing of 
SCDSS's CPS and Foster Care divisions. However, I am uncertain whether he is aware of the wrongdoing within DSS's 
Child Support Services Division. DSS is contributing to poverty levels of single-parent families by refusing to follow SC 
Guidelines for Child Support. I would like to present my case to Lt. Gov. Bryant so that he has a clear understand of what is 
occurring.
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I am free August 7 through August 10 (preferably in the afternoon). My number is 843-813-6997.
 
Thank you kindly.
 
Sincerely,
Cayci Gorlitsky
 


